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“Preach. Teach. Reach.” 
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I Samuel 1:9-11, 19-20, 2:1-10 (p. 213)
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Luke 1:46-55 (p. 832) 
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OUR STAFF 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Due to the continued spread of the COVID-19 virus, the leadership of 
Burke Lutheran Church has voted to suspend all worship services and 
gatherings until further notice. If you need to talk to Pastor Rob, please 
call his cell phone or email him directly. May God’s love and peace 
surround you and comfort you in these anxious days ahead. 
Alternate Fill the Altar:  Rather than our usual food donation, please make 
direct donations to The River or Sunshine Place food pantries. Please give 
generously, many people who count on school lunch programs or face lay 
offs are going to need a lot of help in the weeks ahead. 
Bulletin Announcements:  Bulletin deadline is noon on Wednesdays. Send 
them to burkelutheran@att.net. 
November Light of Life:  Articles are due Monday, October 19. Send 
items via email to burkelutheran@att.net. 
Hospitalized?:  Please let the hospital staff know you are a member of 
Burke Lutheran Church so we are notified. 
Budget News: Despite the quarantine, several members have made 
special contributions.  Please do whatever you can to help Burke pay its 
$150,000 annual budget. Contributions through 8/31 for the last 3 years: 

2020       $88,870 
2019      $83,221 
2018      $75,646 

PRAYERS & CARES  



 
 

At Lutherdale, September is a time of transition, where camp moves from the joyful sounds of campers and staff 
to the welcoming of retreat guests and the excitement of travel ministry trips. This year, because of the pandemic, 
Lutherdale has been distinctly quiet. COVID-19 has forced Lutherdale to cancel nearly all of our typical program-
ming resulting in over $700,000 in lost revenue since March; in addition, most of our fall retreat groups have can-
celled. 
 
We’ve already taken significant austerity steps with site & program operations. We’ve utilized the Paycheck Pro-
tection Program. Unfortunately, despite these steps we have had to reduce staff and the staff that remain have 
taken a 50% salary reduction. While we have been able to weather the crisis to this point, the loss of fall contracts 
and income will challenge us significantly. 
 
Lutherdale has a great tradition of making a difference in people’s lives. The tradition lives on from generation to 
generation. We  
have been so grateful to serve you and your family through summer camp, family camp, retreats, 50 Forward, 
and travel ministry. While you may not be able to participate in our programs during this unprecedented time, 
your help is critical. 
 
Lutherdale needs you now. 
 
On October 18, Lutherdale will hold a special one-day campaign for emergency COVID-19 response. Our goal is 
to reach 760 gifts by October 18 to ensure we are able to continue providing life changing adventure for people of 
all ages, for generations to come. 
 
We’d like to share campaign updates, video clips, and Lutherdale stories as we get closer to October 18. Sign up 
to receive emails at lutherdale.org/about/enews-sign-up   On the day of the event follow us on Facebook 
@Lutherdale1944 to track progress, and to celebrate with our live celebration that evening.  
 
How to participate: 
• Make your gift online at Lutherdale.org 
• Call Lutherdale at (262)742-2283 or (22)742-2284. Staff will be ready to receive your gift by phone. 
 
We know that every community, every congregation, school and family has had to make huge adjustments be-
cause of the disruptions this virus has caused to daily living. We are grateful for your past support of the life-
changing ministry that Lutherdale offers all people. 
 
Lutherdale is at a crossroads. In order for Lutherdale to continue operations into 2021, we need financial support 
NOW. 
 
As we prepare for challenging months ahead, prayerfully consider sending a gift today to ensure that Lutherdale 
continues. 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Blessings, 

 
Jeff Bluhm, Executive Director 
 



SAVE THE DATE 
Our Drive-In Services are a success, so we’re doing it again. Mark your calendar for the first Sunday in 
November for our next Drive-In Service! More details will be coming later this month via our weekly email 
blast, website, and Facebook page. 

ONLINE CHECK-IN 
AKA BIBLE STUDY 
Join Pastor Rob via Zoom each Thursday at approximately 
1:00pm for a bit of chat with a dash of bible study. Watch for 
the link via Facebook on the Burke Check-In page. Not on Fa-
cebook? Contact Pastor Rob to get the link. 


